
CHAMBER OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS 
YANKTON, SOUTH DAKOTA 

CITY COMMISSION WORK SESSION 
JUNE 10, 2024 

 
In the absence of the Mayor, the work session of the Yankton City Commission was called to order by 
City Manager Leon at 5:31 p.m. 
Roll Call: Present: Commissioners Benson, Brunick, Carda, Hunhoff, Miner, Moser, and Webber. City 
Manager Leon, City Attorney Den Herder, and Finance Officer Yardley were also present. Absent: 
Commissioner Villanueva and Mayor Schramm. Quorum present. 
 
Commissioner Villanueva and Mayor Schramm arrived at 5:32 p.m. 
 
Mayor Schramm commenced with the meeting. 
 
There were no public appearances at that time. 
 
City Manager Leon led a discussion of the five-year Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) attachment. She 
reminded Commissioners that the focus is on equipment, infrastructure, and projects. Inflation is a 
major concern and increased costs have already affected the City. Major topics discussed include an 
upgraded financial software, fire engine replacement, potential new library, park projects, wastewater 
CMAR project, and automated garbage truck. 
 
The Commission determined another CIP budget session was not needed. 
 
Action 24-170 
Moved by Commissioner Villanueva, seconded by Commissioner Miner, to adjourn at 6:52 p.m. All 
present voted aye; motion carried, 9-0. 
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